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November 9, 2016 
 

Elizaveta Malashenko 
Director, Safety and Enforcement Division 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, California 94102 
 

RE: Safety and Enforcement Division’s Directive to Southern California Gas Company to 
conduct Internal Corrosion Threat Assessment on all Aliso Canyon’s Injection and 
Withdrawal Pipelines 

Dear Ms. Malashenko: 
 
The Aliso Canyon storage facility is critical to the reliability of natural gas and electricity service in 
Southern California, and SoCalGas remains committed to providing safe and reliable energy to the 
millions of Californians who rely on us each day.  As directed in your September 20, 2016 letter to 
Mr. Jimmie Cho, SoCalGas conducted a root cause analysis of the pinhole leak discovered on the 8-
inch line from Ward 3A and conducted an Internal Corrosion Threat Assessment on injection and 
withdrawal pipelines at the Aliso Canyon Storage Facility.  The purpose of this letter is to provide 
you a copy of the final report of the root cause analysis prepared by Det Norske Veritas / 
Germanischer Lloyd (DNV/GL) and previously discussed in letters dated September 26, 2016 and 
October 17, 2016.    
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions or concerns regarding the 
pinhole leak in the withdrawal line at Ward 3A. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rodger R. Schwecke 
Vice President, Gas Transmission and Storage 

cc: Edward Randolph, CPUC, Energy Division, Director 
 Jimmie Cho, Senior Vice President, Gas Operations & System Integrity 

Doug Schneider, Vice President, System Integrity & Asset Management  
Dan Skopec, Vice President, Regulatory Affairs 

 


